
10 November 2003

Child Trust Fund Plans Outlined
Details of the £250 Child Trust Fund the Chancellor announced in this year's Budget are now available and have received the backing of Stirling MP, Anne McGuire.

Every child born after 1 September 2002 will qualify for the £250 fund, which will rise to £500 for the poorest children at birth.  Also revealed were plans for a second payment to be made by the Government when children are seven.
Young people will be able to access the fund when they turn 18, giving them extra security and opportunity in adulthood. It will also give them experience of savings and investment and help them to manage their finances better in later life.

The recently published plans show:

· The government will make another payment when children are seven years old. The size of the payment will be confirmed at a later date; 

· Family and friends will be able to contribute up to £1,200 a year between them to the fund; 

· There will be no need to make a claim for the fund - access will be automatic through the child benefit system; 

· Providers will be able to offer a variety of accounts; 

· There will be no tax on income and capital growth; and 

· Special arrangements will be made for children in care.

In welcoming the announcement, Mrs McGuire said 

“Every child in the country born after 1 September 2002 will benefit from this scheme.  The Child Trust Fund is an investment in our children’s future.  It gives every child receiving it the opportunity to succeed, along with some financial security as they enter adulthood.”  

“It also allows parents, or indeed the child themselves, to contribute up to £1,200 a year, to the scheme, which will be exempt from income and capital growth tax.  Children will be able to see their funds grow and I hope that it will show them the benefits of saving.
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